Standing Committee of the

Council of University Classical Departments
MINUTES
of the 153rd meeting of the Standing Committee,

held on Tuesday, 9 June 2020, at 11 am,

via Zoom
Present: Helen Lovatt (Chair), Gesine Manuwald (Secretary), Maria Fragoulaki, Lucy Grig, Katherine Harloe, Nick Lowe, Sharon Marshall (Statistics), Fiona Mitchell, Neville Morley, Rosanna Omitowoju, Joanna Paul (Education Committee), April Pudsey (Elections), Greg Woolf

Apologies: Susan Deacy (Bulletin), Elena Isayev (Treasurer), Jennifer Ingleheart

1. Minutes of the 152nd meeting, held on 28 February 2020 (Appendix 1)
Approved (https://cucd.blogs.sas.ac.uk/standing-committee/).
2. Matters arising from the minutes
Conversations with potential affiliate members had been initiated, so that they could apply for membership in time for approval at the next Council meeting.
Conference guidelines from the Classical Association had been received, which CUCD could adopt and adapt.

3. Chair’s report
Since the last meeting the Chair had mainly been working on the equality, diversity and inclusion report (see item 10) and responses to the situation created by Covid-19, especially the move to digital teaching (see items 7 and 11).
4. Treasurer’s business

On the Treasurer’s behalf it was reported that no major changes in the financial situation had occurred since the last meeting.
5. Secretary’s business
None.
6. Update on work of CUCD Education Committee

This academic year had seen two calls for applications (autumn and spring); each of these calls had led to the selection of three events to be funded. Three of these had to be postponed indefinitely, one took place as a physical event in March, another one will be held online in June (with material on the ICS website for future reference), and a third might happen as a face-to-face activity in January.

The event in early March was a day for post-92 institutions in Manchester, organized by April Pudsey. It included participants from universities with non-established Classics departments and featured discussions on study programmes, ideas for collaboration between languages and history, suggestions for further events and plans to work with bodies of cognate subjects; there were good examples of decolonisation and diversifying the curriculum and of tying Classical Studies into existing programmes. A full report would appear in the CUCD Bulletin in due course (see item 7).
Education Committee was committed to assisting people in the current circumstances and offering support for online teaching while it continued to encourage work on diversification and decolonization. It was suggested that the website could host bite-sized resources useful for various modules, that it would be good to coordinate with other subject groups and to collate links, coordinate and share resources, that people were happy to use the systems the respective institutions provided in a straightforward way, but were interested in advice on how to use them effectively and in the pedagogy behind online teaching. Some information on what was specific to Classics and digital teaching was regarded as useful, for instance advice on how to teach sensitive subjects online, how to do museum-based learning online and how to teach languages online. A survey on what would be most useful for colleagues might be helpful to target support better.
7. Update on CUCD Bulletin

On behalf of the Bulletin editor it was reported that the Bulletin had continued to publish pieces, especially on cutting-edge topics, regularly, including a piece by Steve Hunt on classical school qualifications and another by Hardeep Singh Dhindsa on whiteness and decolonisation in relation to his experiences as a BAME student. Recently there had been several pieces on moving to remote teaching and learning. Reports on events funded by Education Committee were being awaited (see item 6). The editor invited further suggestions for topics.

8. Updates on REF 2021

There had been a consultation on the revised submission date for REF 2021; responses from Classics departments had revealed a roughly 50:50 split between those who wanted to have it as soon as possible and those who wanted more time to prepare, which CUCD had been submitted. An announcement of the new timetable was expected by end of June; at the moment March 2021 looked like a likely new deadline.
CUCD needed to finish off the nominations for additional panel members (discussed at an earlier meeting), but no new deadline for submitting those had been announced yet.
9. Updates on Open Access

There had been an open access consultation by UKRI, to which Neville Morley had responded on behalf of CUCD; key features of this consultation were highlighted. It was felt that the next consultation in relation to REF would be significant. It was felt that it was important to consider EDI issues in this context and to make sure that the needs of arts and humanities were sufficiently taken into account. It was agreed that the collaboration with the AHA on these matters should be continued and that Christopher Smith could be invited to talk to AHA members.
10. Updates on CUCD project on equality, diversity and inclusion

The Chair had made good progress on the report, but had not completed it yet in view of recent disruptions. A new timetable would soon be set for finishing the report, going through it and signing it off, so that it could be released to the subject community. The report would essentially be a starting point and a call to action to encourage future work on more diversity in the discipline.
11. Impact of Covid-19 and potential initiatives in response

CUCD would report back on issues that had arisen among Classics departments to AHA, which was compiling a report for the British Academy and preparing a letter to the Secretary of State for Education. Generally, people were overworked, had to spend more time on teaching and administration and had little opportunity to do research, even where research leave was not postponed. It was noted that some institutions were adjusting the promotion criteria accordingly, but there would still be a major impact on early career researches and people not on open-ended contracts. It was also noted that there might be a risk that there would be less funding for not-Covid related research.
It was agreed that, in the light of this, CUCD would make a donation to WCC and Sportula to support their initiatives to help colleagues and students particularly badly affected. CUCD money that otherwise would have been spent on travel expenses could be re-allocated to this worthwhile purpose.

12. AOB
None.
13.  Date of next meeting
It was agreed that in the current circumstances it would be useful to have shorter and more frequent meetings via Zoom. The precise date for the next meeting would be determined by a separate Doodle poll.
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